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The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, September 28, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. in the District boardroom with these members in attendance: Mr. Richard Mathews, Presiding; Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Lonny Whitcomb, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mrs. Pam Mikesell, and Mr. Bruce Carr.  Mr. Chuck Hatter was absent.  Also present were Ms. Karen Kugler, Superintendent; Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager and Board Recording Secretary; Ms. Brooke Say, Solicitor; Mr. Howie Kessel, Building and Grounds Director; Ms. Peggy Crider, Assistant to the Superintendent for Instructional Support; Ms. Barb Richwine, Elementary Principal; Ms. Patti Weber, Middle School Principal; Mr. Brian McDowell, High School Principal; and Ms. Crystal Heller, Athletic Director.  Our student representatives Ms. Briggs and Ms. Troxell were also present.  There was an Executive Session held prior to the meeting to discuss personnel matters. 
Minutes Approved

The minutes of the September 14, 2015 board meeting were unanimously approved, with no discussion, on a motion by Mr. Lefeber and a second by Mrs. Van Metre.  
Presentations/Reports
Ms. Kugler presented service awards to Mr. McGlaughlin for forty years and Ms. Armstrong for twenty five years, and mentioned Ms. Bassett and Ms. Kennedy who were not present.  


Student Representative Reports

Ms. Briggs told the Board about Homecoming, scheduled for October 24, 2015 and Spirit Week plans.  Ms. Troxell explained that the Prom will be held at Liberty in the Alpine Room.  
Public Comment


Nick Myers asked the Board to review the process for choosing, interviewing, and evaluating coaches and the Athletic Director. 
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Mr. Stanley thanked the attendees of Pippinfest.  He also spoke about the county-wide radio system and encouraged the district to determine and assess how we will become connected.  


Kelly Mays wanted to recognize Robin Dicken as an outstanding employee at the elementary school.  She feels Ms. Dicken is hardworking, dedicated, loving, and wonderful. 
 

Committee Reports and Director Comments

Ms. Mikesell is very concerned with a House bill that one of our representatives is sponsoring ending the Act 1 index and requiring all tax increases to go to referendum.  The state has slowly decreased our funding over the years requiring us to make up the difference.  She also told Ms. Troxell that our Driver’s Ed fee is on the agenda to be reduced. 
Ms. Kugler explained that our Driver’s Ed fee was raised in May of 2014 and that our current teacher is certified but not for the test portion which is an optional certification for the teacher.  She is able to provide On the Road instruction and classroom instruction.  Her recommendation is to drop the price due to not providing the testing. 
Mr. Barlow questioned if the radios we already have in our buses are compliant with the county system.  Ms. Dean explained that the district will be reviewing the purchase of a base station and what is required.  We need to review channels and what may be available.  
Consent Agenda

At the request of Mrs. Foscato, Item G was pulled from the Consent Agenda for further discussion.  Mrs. Foscato is very concerned about the property’s wetland acreage and taxes.  At the request of Mr. Barlow, Item F was pulled for answers to a few questions.  On a motion by Mr. Lefeber and seconded by Mrs. Van Metre the remaining items on the Consent Agenda were approved.  
A roll call vote was taken with Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Lonny Whitcomb, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mr. Bruce Carr, Mr. Richard Mathews, and Mrs. Pam Mikesell casting assenting votes. 
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Budget
A.
Approved the general fund bill list in the amount of $598,195.55 from August 19, 2015 through September 22, 2015.


B.
Approved the food service fund bill list in the amount of $18,475.55 from August 19, 2015 through September 22, 2015.


C.
Approved the journal entries and budget adjustments as presented.


D. 
Extended the transportation contract for Nancy Herring, for fiscal years ending June 30, 2016 and 2017.  


Background:  The district contracts with Nancy Herring for three vans transporting non-public students, special education students, and Tech Prep students.  Herring also provides vans for field trips, extracurricular activities, and sports.  

E.
Approved the addition of Ms. Mary Ann Goss to the bus / van driver list for the 2015-2016 school year.  Jacoby Transportation is the contractor.

Personnel
H.
Revoked the High School Assistant Softball Coach’s supplemental contract for the 2015-2016 school year effective immediately and grant permission to advertise for a high school assistant softball coach for this school year. 

I.
Accepted the resignation of Mr. Phomma Phanhthy as the HS Assistant Girls’ Soccer Coach effective immediately and grant permission to advertise and recommend for hire a HS Assistant Girls’ Soccer Coach for the 2015-2016 school year. 


J.
Approved supplemental contracts for the following individuals as coaches / advisors for the 2015-2016 school year with salary per the Collective Bargaining Agreement.



Ms. Nicole Bennett (Effective 9/28/15)



HS Varsity Head Volleyball Coach


$3,045 (prorated)



Ms. Leann Hazlett (Effective 9/28/15)



HS Varsity Assistant Volleyball Coach


$2,284 (prorated)


K.
Approved compensation for Ms. Regina Lee, during her 4-week coverage, as the HS Varsity Head Volleyball Coach and HS Varsity Assistant Coach.  It is recommended she receive a prorated amount for both positions. ($3045 prorated) ($2284 prorated)
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Mr. Barlow questioned the expense we incur to run the On the Road program.  Ms. Kugler explained that the classroom portion is part of our required curriculum, and we have costs for the car lease, insurance and gas in addition to salary for the On the Road portion.  Mrs. Foscato did not agree with reducing our fee for Driver’s Ed.   Mrs. Mikesell did not feel we should make money on the program and that breaking even would be acceptable.  Mr. Mathews wanted more detail on costs by student.  Mr. Whitcomb felt this is an important curriculum that is good for kids. Mrs. Mikesell tried to explain that the salary for the classroom portion is required and that perhaps the Board was discussing two differing subjects.  Mr. Carr agreed.  On a motion by Mr. Whitcomb and seconded by Mrs. Van Metre Item F was approved.  
A roll call vote was taken with Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mr. Lonny Whitcomb, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mr. Bruce Carr, and Mrs. Pam Mikesell casting assenting votes. Mrs. Agatha Foscato cast a dissenting vote and Mr. Bruce Lefeber and Mr. Richard Mathews abstained.  

F.
Approved reducing the Driver’s Education Student Fee to $200 for the 2015-2016 school year.



Background:  A review of the cost in Adams County shows rates range from $35 - $300, with one District looking to increase from $35 to $50/$75 next year. Three of the six Districts only offer the classroom portion.

Mrs. Foscato again explained that she felt the house was in very rough condition with potential mold.  She said that the realtor does not feel the house will sell at the current price.  Mrs. Foscato went into much detail about the condition of the property and her concerns.  She suggests getting rid of the property.  Mr. Carr inquired about the current appraised price and suggested using this house as an educational venue based on past presentations by a teacher.  He felt we may be losing an opportunity where its potential outweighs the value for students.  We could have Biology or Construction studies located there.  Mrs. Mikesell agreed.  Mrs. Foscato questioned the distance from the school and Mr. Whitcomb felt we had not explored this item enough.  Mr. Carr made a motion to table this item and Mrs. Mikesell seconded.  Ms. Dean explained the property would be coming off the market and Mr. Lefeber suggested a tour of the property.  Mr. Mathews would like ideas from the teaching staff.  A roll call vote was taken with Mr. 
September 28, 2015
Page 4177

Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Lonny Whitcomb, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mr. Bruce Carr, Mr. Richard Mathews, and Mrs. Pam Mikesell casting assenting votes. 

G.
Tabled a 3-month extension for the contract to sell the McDannell Property at a revised selling price of $175,000.  

Adjournment:

        On a motion made by Mrs. Van Metre, seconded by Mr. Barlow and unanimously approved by the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:
Mr. Richard. Mathews



 Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager
Board Vice-President



 Board Recording Secretary
